Schimsa, Rebecca

Veldran, Katherine <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov>
Amy Duffy (aduffy@scprt.com) <aduffy@scprt.com>
3/28/2013 6:21:04 PM

Allen Creighton - Fujifilm

FYl - Allen Creighton (Fujifilm) cannot attend this year but, as an avid golfer, would like to be remembered next year.

From: Schimsa, Rebecca

Sent: Thursday, March 28, 2013 6:20 PM
To: 'Allen Creighton’

Subject: RE: Fujifilm's President

Allen,

No problem! We certainly understand that schedules are tight - if anyone does, then certainly the Governor does.
Thank you for letting us know, and we will be sure to remember your interest to play in the 3rd Annual First
Gentleman's Invitational next year.

Talk to you soon,

Rebecca

From: Allen Creighton [mailto:acreighton@fujifilm.com]
Sent: Thursday, March 28, 2013 6:11 PM

To: Schimsa, Rebecca

Subject: Re: Fujifilm's President

Dear Rebecca,

I have tried to rearrange my schedule every way | can in order to play in the golf tournament but | just can't
make it work. | really regret that I will not be able to play. I hope I will still be in good standing with the
Governor's office next year because | would really like to join the tournament. I think I will be able to get to
Hilton Head on Saturday so | can watch at least one day of the PGA. Thanks again for the invitation.

Allen

On Mon, Mar 25, 2013 at 11:25 AM, Schimsa, Rebecca <RebeccaSchimsa@gov.sc.gov> wrote:
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